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Town of Stratton 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

April 12, 2021 
 

Present: Selectmen: Al Dupell - Chair, Larry Bills, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Kevin Robinson, and 

Kent Young – Clerk. 
 

Al Dupell called the meeting to order at 7:30pm at the Stratton Town Office.  Orders were reviewed and 

signed. 
 

Modifications to the Agenda: The Clerk asked to add the following items to the Agenda: 1) 

Consideration of an Access Permit Application; 2) a Sign request for Mountain Rd. and 3) Consideration 

of Personnel Policy agreements with Elected Officials.  Larry Bills so moved.  Kevin Robinson seconded 

– all concurred. 
 

Road Crew Issues:  Yearly Bids:  The Clerk stated that the bid requests have been sent out and 

published in the Brattleboro Reformer for consideration at the May 10 meeting, with exception of CaCl, 

as we have an existing contract for its supply.  Chris Liller stated that he does not know when he will get 

confirmation of a Paving Grant, but the bids reflect that an award is contingent on receipt of a Grant.  

Sand and Salt:  The Chair asked the Foreman if he had reviewed the existence of a budget surplus for the 

year to date, and if one exists, to put it toward stocking up on sand and salt.  The Foreman will discuss the 

budget with the Treasurer.  FLEET permits:  The Selectmen reviewed overweight permit applications 

from Cota and Cota Inc. and G.W. Tatro Construction, Inc..  Chris Liller moved to approve said permits.  

Kevin Robinson seconded – all concurred and the Chair signed the permits.  Access Permit Application:  

Chris Liller presented said application submitted by Francis Spinella on West Jamaica Rd..  He stated that 

the location is acceptable to him and that a culvert will need to be installed at that location.  The Access is 

apparently currently marked and he will also measure to it for the creation of an E911 number for the site.  

Following the discussion, all Selectmen signed to approve the application. Mountain Road Signage:  

The Selectmen reviewed a request that caution signage be installed prior to the Forrester Rd. intersection.  

The Foreman agreed to look into it, but that a sign may already be designated for that location through the 

STP HRRR program signage agreement with the State, which should be implemented soon, as the 

agreement was finalized in 2018. 
 

Personnel Policy:  The Selectmen reviewed and all signed agreements with regularly-employed Town 

Office personnel, elected to their positions who have agreed to the applicable terms of Stratton’s 

Personnel Policy. 
 

Minutes: Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectmen’s Minutes of March 22, 2021.  Kevin 

Robinson seconded.  All concurred and the minutes were approved. 
 

Adjourn: Chris Liller motioned to adjourn at 7:45p.m..  Greg Marcucci seconded.  All were in favor and 

the meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by:   


